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Minutes of the Meeting 

Voluntary Sector Forum (C&YP) – Norfolk

Held on 5 September 2017
Dereham Football Club, Norwich Road, Dereham, NR20 3PX
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome
	Belinda Crayston welcomed everyone to the Forum County meeting.  Each person in attendance introduced themselves.

	

	Those Present
	· Tim Sweeting – YMCA (Chair)

· Belinda Crayston – Shine (Vice Chair)

· Cindee Crehan – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Elaine Lincoln – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Aimee Gedge – Momentum (Norfolk)
· Sarah Southernwood – Shine 
· Harry Town – MTM Youth Services CIC

· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey 

· Simon Wright – Nelson’s Journey
· Chris Towndrow – NANSA

· Mabel Cates – About with Friends

· Darryl Smith – YMCA Norfolk

· Penny Olivo – Action for Children

· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network

· Alison Furniss – Family Voice

· Clare Francis – the Prince’s Trust

· Jonathan Richardson – Diocese of Norwich

· Dan Mobbs – Mancroft Advice Project (MAP)
· Catherine Bibb – Norfolk Carers Support

· Annie Henriques – Music & Special Needs in Norfolk

· John Lee – The Matthew Project

· Clare Peak – Family Action

· Julia Midgley – Leeway Domestic Violence & Abuse Services

· Margaret Hill – Leeway Domestic Violence & Abuse Services


	

	Apologies
	· Andrew Cawthorpe – The Princes Trust

· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation

· Tony Ing – The Benjamin Foundation

· Susan Pyke – Music & Special Needs: Norfolk

· Rebecca White – Your Own Place CIC

· Anne Ebbage – Autism Anglia
· Carolyn Heydon – Volunteering Matters

· Emily Lown – About with Friends

· Anne Harper – Equal Lives

· Joanna Ryan – Fakenham Children’s Daycare Centre

· Karen Creed
· Andrea Bell – ADHD Norfolk

· Sally Palmer – Iceni Partnership

· Andy McGowan – Carers Trust Norfolk


	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising
	Tim Sweeting thanked everybody for attending and explained that there was a different format for today’s agenda due to coming to the end of the three year strategy period.  Cindee Crehan will be presenting on the Forum strategy for the next three years.

The previous minutes were accepted as true and accurate.

Action points from the last meeting:

· Mark Gower and Nicky Rider to speak at a future meeting – this is underway.

· Dan Mobbs welcomes questions if anyone wishes to discuss the subject of mental health provision within schools.

	

	Tim Sweeting
	Forum Strategy – delivery over the past three years
See presentation.

Tim explained that the contract Momentum had signed with NCC enables the voluntary sector to interact with NCC, via the Forum.  
Some key points of the Forum’s success against the agreed strategy, which was set three years ago, include:
· It ensures two-way communication for the sector.  

· 24 organisations, on average, have attended Forum meetings.  We wanted to have 35 organisations in attendance but unfortunately some groups have had to close during this time.  Attendance naturally fluctuates.
· Reports have been distributed to the sector, although not always via the E-news.
· The Forum website has recorded an average of 110 hits per month.

· The round table meetings have been arranged on particular issues, although this has tended to be on a reactive basis rather than organised meetings as originally planned.

· Whilst representation has happened, it has been difficult to fill all gaps.

· Some training sessions have had to be cancelled, therefore this aim has been partially met.

· A conference was held in July in partnership with Community Action Norfolk and good feedback was received.

· Children’s Services now recognise the Forum as the go-to place to engage with the sector. 

· There has been an increase in the Forum membership.

Tim concluded that this was an assessment of where we’ve been over the last three years and that Cindee would cover the next three years strategy.


	

	Cindee Crehan


	Feedback on the Engagement Grant 

See presentation.  

Cindee explained that funding for the Forum has previously been a separate grant to the wider Engagement Grant, both of which end at the end of September.  NCC started the process early for the next three-year period and have been keen to include all engagement under one grant and for the three infrastructure organisations to work together.  Key points include:

The Chief Executives of the three infrastructure organisations met with Adult Services and Children’s Services to discuss a jointly developed framework.  The focus of the engagement grant is on infrastructure organisations supporting all organisations, but putting more resource into supporting grassroots organisations.  The grant is for £172k and the grant application was jointly written by Alan Hopley from Voluntary Norfolk (VN), Jon Clemo from Community Action Norfolk (CAN) and Cindee (Momentum).  The first application was rejected and the revised second application is now being considered; a decision should be made around mid-September.  The application includes recruitment of two part-time Locality Lead posts, one to cover West Norfolk under CAN and one to cover the Norwich area under Momentum and Voluntary Norfolk.  The Locality Lead workers will be the feet on the ground taking time to understand the services which local organisations offer and how the infrastructure organisations can support those local organisations.  

There will be a shared E-news and groups can subscribe to specific areas of interest, i.e. training, jobs and volunteering, funding etc. to ensure groups are not bombarded with emails from three organisations.  There will be a co-ordinated training offer, which Momentum is likely to lead on, with an online booking tool.  There will be common evaluation tools used, which NCC are very keen to see throughout the sector – if anyone has any good evaluation tools, please let Cindee know.  As the sector struggles to recruit volunteers, there will be a volunteer portal which all groups can make use of in order to recruit volunteers.   
There will no longer be a Forum E-news as this is being picked up in a joint E-news, “Information for the Sector”, this will contain information about policy changes and news from our statutory partners.  
Information from the grass roots level organisations will be fed into the Forum group and fed up to the Senior Leadership Group.   Each area of work will have a lead organisation:-
· Joined up networks of help and advice – Momentum

· Practical Support for Communities – VN

· Listening More Effectively – CAN

· Using Support More Effectively – CAN

It has been agreed that little budget will be allocated to the last area, Using Support More Effectively, as this is a case of working smarter and making better use of what resources we already have.  CAN will retain their own intelligence hub, which is a database of over 8000 VCSE organisations.  Cindee stated that there are clear differences in what the three organisations will offer and it has been recognised by the Commissioners that the voices of children and young people must not be lost.
Dan Mobbs stressed that it must be the sector’s voice which is represented and not an individual opinion.  Cindee responded that it can be difficult to fulfil all the Representative roles but NCC really do value the Forum’s feedback.  Debbie Winteringham stated that information is given to NCC but it is not always forthcoming in coming back.  Cindee explained that she believes the sector has had positive outcomes as a result of the Forum group meetings.

Belinda Crayston expressed her thanks to Cindee for doing the work on the Engagement grant which has taken some months.  There will be a better partnership with less duplication and more collaborative thinking to ultimately support our sector both through the work of the infrastructure organisations and the work of the Forum.   Tim Sweeting stressed that Cindee is a very influential voice and the sector is well served by Cindee.   The Forum group is about giving Momentum information so that Cindee can represent the sector and this emphasises the importance of the Reps roles being filled.

	

	Tim Sweeting


	Tim explained the brief for the small group work, which took place.  Some feedback was provided by each table, key points as follows: -
Principles: 

All four groups agreed the principles of the strategy and thought no amendments were necessary.

How can we improve outcomes through the work of the Forum?
· Understanding of the Post Code Lottery and gaps in services.

· Working together to reduce barriers – identifying where there have been issues and being open about them.

· Shared drop-in opportunities.

· Collaborative working for tenders – The Forum providing information about tenders coming up – there may be opportunities for partnership working.

· Sharing outcomes as a sector as opposed to solely with the funders, e.g. Early Help.  (It is NCC’s desire to have common evaluation tools to merge together feedback from across the sector).

· Review relationships with schools.

· Demonstrating the value of the sector.

· Consider what support larger organisations can give to smaller organisations.

· Obtain feedback from families – what support is really needed?

· The focus needs to be on children and young people – not statistics for NCC.

· Reforming the Representation – propose sub-groups to enable effective communication as Rep’s do not always know what to say in meetings.  Cindee explained that Momentum have recently issued registration forms to the Forum group to start a new database, this will enable better communication as groups will need to indicate their specific areas of interest.  Possibly having ‘themed’ Reps.

· Consider the language used at Forum meetings – a lot of acronyms are used and some people do not understand what is being discussed, which puts people off attending again.  Who is the Forum aimed at – smaller groups or larger organisations?  There is currently a language barrier to smaller groups. 

· Format of meetings – possibly alternate the themes, to include celebrating success, policy information, strategy progress and possibly a group training session.
The feedback notes were taken by Cindee to consider further and take into account for the next three years strategy. Everyone was thanked for their input.

	

	Tim Sweeting
	Representation

There will be a chance to elect Representatives at the December meeting, including Chair and Vice Chair positions.  Cindee is putting together a list for the roles and trying to be pro-active in co-ordinating the roles.  It was suggested that groups are notified of who the Rep’s are for each area and the Rep’s should notify the Forum group of whom the groups Chair is and the Terms of Reference.   It is essential that feedback reports are submitted to Momentum for them to circulate to the sector.  Rep’s must commit to attending the Forum meetings as feeding back relevant information is an important part of the role.

	

	Brigitte Hyde
	Restorative Justice Approaches

See presentation.
Key points include:

Restorative Approaches (RA) is about building, maintaining and repairing relationships - it’s about working with people.  At the core, it’s about language and not blaming.  It’s not a process, it’s 80% proactive RA work and 20% reactive Restorative Justice work.  RA means everyone having a voice and being listened to, it empowers people to express themselves and gives people strategies to deal with conflict.  We have had a name, blame and shame culture but RA is solution focussed and much more likely to achieve a sustainable outcome.  RA is used in residential homes, schools, Youth Offending Teams, the Police, prisons, and throughout victim work.  7 schools are currently working with RA within Norfolk.  RA was introduced in NCC Children’s Services’ residential homes in 2010 and saw a 19% reduction in police call-outs.
Please contact Brigitte for further information – email: brigitte.hyde@norfolk.gov.uk 

	

	Jamie Weatherhead
	Norwich Opportunity Area

See presentation.
Key points include:

Data gathering has been taking place since January 2017 to try and find out why problems are happening.  Whilst it is currently a 3-year programme, priorities are agreed for the first year only.  There is a £72m budget for OA funding, determined locally.  The programme is evaluated and there are 4 priorities in Norwich: -
· School improvements.

· Early Help Speech & Language Communication in schools and nurseries (this is normal day to day support, not specialist Speech & Language support).

· Exclusions from schools and extending support to those who have already been excluded from school.

· Transitions, which is age 14 – 20, supporting children and young people to make the best possible choices during this period.

There are currently concerns over groups in the Ipswich area where gangs from London are involving young people in Ipswich in drug dealing.  This situation is being monitored.
Please contact Jamie for further information – email:  Jamie.weatherhead@education.gov.uk

	

	Any other business, ideas for future speakers and agenda items

	No other business.  

The meeting ended 12.35pm.

	

	Dates of future meetings
	All meetings will be held at Dereham Football Club:
· Tuesday 5 December 2017
· Wednesday 7 March 2018
· Tuesday 5 June 2018

· Wednesday 12 September 2018

· Tuesday 4 December 2018
Coffee from 9am, the meeting starts at 9.30am and finishes at 12.30pm.  Please remember to confirm your attendance via email to forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk

	Please save the dates in your diary
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